
LAKE FOREST SOUTH ELEMENTARY 

PTO MEETING / General Member Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, January 9, 2018 

 
Meeting began at 6:13 p.m. 

Attendees: Nicole Wright, Krista Gallo, Amanda Wills, Holly Vickers, Rebekah Ford, Jennifer 

Zeroles, Krista Lawson 

Executive Board 

President: Krista Gallo 

Vice President: Rebekah Ford 

Co-Treasurers: Holly Vickers & Jennifer Morgan 

Corresponding Secretary: Amanda Wills 

Recording Secretary: Jennifer Zeroles* 

Administrators: Clifford Owens & Nicole Wright 

 

* Mindy Weiber has resigned from her position as Recording Secretary effective December 13, 

2017, and we thank her for all of her hard work and time given to the PTO.  Jennifer Zeroles 

will be filling in as Recording Secretary for the remainder of the 2017-2018 school year. 

Secretary’s Report 

 Krista Lawson made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from December 12, 2017.  

Motion was seconded by Nicole Wright. 

 Motion passed to accept the meeting minutes from December 12, 2017. 

Treasurer's Report 

 An itemized report for the month of December was passed out to those in attendance. 

 We will be receiving a check from Box Tops for roughly $1,536. 

 Our balance as of January 1, 2018, is $4,558.73. 

 Krista Lawson made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report. Motion was seconded by 

Nicole Wright. 

 Motion passed to accept the Treasurer's Report. 

Principal's Report 

 The second marking period has been extended to January 19, 2018, due to the weather. 

 Report cards will be sent home on January 26, 2018. 

 The awards ceremonies are still January 30, 2018. 



 9 a.m. - Kindergarten & 1st grade 

 1:45.p.m. - 2nd & 3rd grade  

 January 27, 2018, there will be a basketball tournament at Lake Forest High School 

where our South Team defends the Championship title.  

 Phillies will be drawing names of teachers that have been nominated for their Teacher 

Appreciation Day. Nominations will be going out and are due on March 3, 2018. 

 The district will be holding three strategic planning meetings where three parents are 

needed to attend all three meetings.  The dates are February 13, March 5 and April 16, 

2018. This will give you the opportunity to discuss what you feel is important for the 

district as a whole. 

Old Business 

We received our fliyers from Subway for the fundraiser on April 19, 2018, from 5:00 - 8:00 

p.m.   

New Business 

 Holiday Bingo has been rescheduled for March 16, 2018. We are still keeping the candy 

bar bingo with a St. Patrick’s Day theme. Mrs. Short with the Breakfast Club will to 

handling the food.  

 February fundraiser will be "You're all that and a bag of chips". Students will be sent 

home with a flyer the week of January 19, 2018, where they can purchase a bag of chips 

for $1.00 to send to someone for Valentine’s Day. Labels will be made to place on the 

chips for distributing to the students.  

 The 2nd Annual Mother Son Dance will be February 3, 2018, from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. at 

South Elementary. Flyers have been sent home, as well as circulated on PTO Facebook 

page and the school website.  

 The Father Daughter Dance hosted by W.T. Chipman will be held on March 10, 2018. 

Miscellaneous 

 There is a PTO Expo in Philadelphia. Go to PTOtoday.com for more information.  

 There is a PTO group on the Remind App.  You can text @8fb74f to 81010 to join. 

 Child care will be provided for the families who are attending PTO meetings.  

Adjournment 

 Krista Lawson made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Jennifer Zeroles. 

 Motion passed to adjourn meeting at 6:58 p.m. 
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 Meeting minutes were taken by Jennifer Zeroles. 


